
Carbon Levy 
REMOVAL

Effective April 1, 2025

For information and inquiries on the Federal Fuel Charge, please visit:
https://www.canada.ca/en/revenue-agency/services/tax/excise-taxes-duties-levies/fuel-charge.html

On March 15, 2025, the Government of Canada announced 
that it will be removing the Federal Fuel Charge.

 
Your Natural Gas Utility will no longer be required to report 

on or pay the charge for all types of fuel, including 
marketable natural gas, consumed after March 31, 2025.

This charge will be removed


